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1st November 2019
Dear Jeremy

As we approach our first anniversary in the new Hastings House Medical Centre, I would like to take this opportunity to update you on the delivery of NHS primary care services for our patients.

As you know, our old premises physically restricted any possible opportunity to deliver more clinical services. We had very restricted access for our patients to see GPs and the whole system within our practice was under intense pressure.  As forecast by the residential developments, our patient list size increased by 1500 over the last 18 months to 12,000 patients. Having moved into new premises we have been able to increase the number of face to face GP and nurse appointments from 64,000 in 2017 to 79,000 in the last 12 months. This fundamentally has meant we have been able to keep up with the population curve and continue to deliver safe, effective general medical care, when our patients need it. 

The new building has significantly enhanced our ability to attract and recruit more Doctors at a time of significant national and regional shortage. We are delighted to host additional services that includes; Health Visitors, Physiotherapy, Podiatry, Echocardiograms, Audiology and hearing aid services, cataract and glaucoma services, Clinical Pharmacy as well as increasing the range of minor surgical procedures. We have doubled the numbers of trainees both GP Registrars and Medical Students that ensures these new Doctors of the future are encouraged and enthused to practice medicine in state of the art educational and clinical facilities.
None of this would have been possible without new premises. None of this would have been possible without your involvement.

Delivering new NHS premises requires more than production of a good business case. It requires awareness and support at the highest level of our complex NHS structure. You ensured the need and desirability for our new practice premises was heard and acknowledged by those people at the very top of the NHS decision making tree. I was deeply impressed from our very first meeting in 2014 how quickly you understood the complexities of the development along with the NHS constraints and obligations to meet the demands of our growing population. You gave your valuable time and brought to bear considerable expertise in the politics of NHS funding that proved vital in persuading the department of Health and local commissioning bodies to approve our new Medical Centre.

Despite our working days seemingly as long as ever, My Partners and I can reflect on this halcyon period for our practice for years to come. Most importantly our patients in the future can now be guaranteed the medical support and care they need, close to their homes.

With your pending re-election I would be honoured if you feel you can make use of some of my words. It is important that our patients understand how their services are procured from complex NHS organisations which are vulnerable to the characters and qualities of those Politicians involved. I wish and expect you to have every success in your re-election!
Yours sincerely

Martin

